
 

  
 Lieutenant M. C. Pecka 

 Public Information Office, Matthew.Pecka@henrico.us, (804) 501-4869 

 

 NEWS RELEASE 

Humberto I. Cardounel, Jr. – CHIEF OF POLICE 
 

 
CONTACT PERSON:    FOR RELEASE: 
Lieutenant M. C. Pecka   August 27, 2020 
Phone: 804-501-4869 
 

Cold Case: Gary Earl Post, Sr. Homicide 
 
On April 4, 2007, at approximately 12:37 pm, Henrico Police received an emergency call 
to respond to the (former) Legacy Inn located in 5200 hundred block of Airport Square 
Lane regarding a medical emergency.  There were reports a male subject was shot in the 
chest at that location. Witnesses had observed four black males wearing masks, and were 
in a silver vehicle, before and after the incident.   
 
Information was obtained that on April 3, 2007, Gary Post and his two sons, had checked 
into a room at the Legacy Inn. They were planning to fly to Texas in the morning for a 
wedding. While they moved items between their car and the room, four masked black 
males entered their room and demanded money. One of the males shot Gary Post Sr, in 
the chest. Mr. Post was transported to the hospital but succumbed to his injuries.   
 
Mr. Post and sons had put their hands up, telling the suspects that they would not give 
them any problems. The suspects began retreating out of the room when one of the 
suspects shot Mr. Post. 
  
The suspects were last seen by witnesses getting into a silver colored vehicle and fleeing 
the scene.  Witnesses had observed the suspect vehicle, driving in and out of the motel 
all day long. The criminal investigators, in this case, had previously developed some 
useful information in the case. The investigations team is hoping someone in the 
community has additional information to move this case forward. 
 
Anyone with information about this crime is encouraged to call Crime Stoppers at 780-
1000 or submit tips on the P3 tip app; both are anonymous.     
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